KS1 Hollinswood Hub
Newsletter 16.05.25

Hello and welcome to more news from Base 16!

In Literacy this week, we have used colourful semantics to help us to communicate and write with
@2 more confidence. We are becoming more independent and working hard to complete our task in the
time set, well done!
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In Science this week, we have been looking after our new seedlings! %“

We checked we had the correct growing conditions for our plants to grow and watered them S
ctence

daily. We were very excited to fill in our class diary, as both our sunflower seeds and broad
beans have both started to grow! YAY!
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[ 3 In Numeracy, we have been using our knowledge of money to complete addition equations. We

Numeracy

have also had the pleasure of the KS2 children joining us to learn in Base 16. We challenged them

to use their knowledge of money and to use a budget of £5 to buy plants, bulbs or seeds and calculate the change
needed, before planting them in the hub garden together.
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Now we are in the summer term, we have been able to go outside for our P.E lessons. When
working with Coach Lincoln, we have been practicing throwing and receiving and exploring
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the skills needed to hold and use a tennis racket.

Crossbar

On Wednesday, Avery and Joshua joined their year 1 link class for a P.E. lesson. They used

the running track on the field to practice sports events ready for sports day. Well Done, Guys!!

In addition to our P.E lessons, we have also enjoyed using the amazing ‘Opal’ play equipment at Hollinswood. We
can use this a lunchtime, on the big playground, but sometimes we find this very overwhelming, so we now go out
to explore the equipment when it is much calmer and quieter in the afternoon.

Art and Design

Finally, we have been exploring ‘Art on the move’- Jackson Pollock. We really enjoyed using different size balls,
wool, string and moving toys to create artwork in the style of Jackson Pollock. We rolled, pulled and pushed using
different types of media to explore the patterns and shapes that we made.
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Thank you for all your hard work! Have a fabulous weekend!




